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UAHRA May Meeting

The next general meeting of the UAHRA will be Wednesday, May 21, 2008 at 11:30 a.m. The meeting will be held in the Hospitality Room (109) of Spragins Hall and a lunch will be provided by the Board of Directors. Our guest speakers will be:

Mike Finnegan, UAHuntsville Assistant Vice President for Facilities and Operations, who will tell us about the progress on the campus master plan which was developed in 2004.

Joe McFerrin, who is the immediate past President of the Alabama Edu​cation Retirees Association (AERA) and a retiree of the Huntsville City School system. He will talk about the progress to date of the ad hoc com​mittee formed by AERA to study ways to fund cost-of-living-adjust​ments for Alabama’s education retir​ees.


 A handicapped accessible en​trance parking lot is on the west side of the building (enter the lot at the top of the hill). To assist with food planning, please let Faye Hartman (hartmanf@uah.edu or 824-6982) know if you will be coming. 
President’s Report on AERA Annual Meeting

The Alabama Education Retirees Association (AERA) Annual Meeting was held on March 18, 2008 in Birmingham at the Cahaba Grand Conference Center. Joe McFerrin, the out-going president of AERA, presided over the meeting. Lt. Governor Jim Folsom was invited speaker for the Business Meeting.


The meeting was attended by approximately 700 AERA members with around 450 of those attending being voting delegates. Dave Brown, Lee Cook and Sam Campbell attended the meeting as voting delegates for the UAHRA. There were several changes to the AERA Constitution and Bylaws that were discussed, voted on and approved by the delegates. The changes primarily ad​dressed the elected state officer positions of AERA and their duties and responsibili​ties. The majority of attendees were retirees from the various K-12 systems throughout the state with a few attendees representing retirees from the higher education institutions.


Representatives from the various higher education retiree associations in the state hope to meet as a group during the fall to further discuss how higher education retirees can have more input through the AERA organization regarding future COLA’s and health benefits.
UAHRA Scholarship

If you wish to contribute to the UAHRA scholarship, your check should be made to the “UAHuntsville Foundation” with “UAHRA Scholarship” on the “for” line. This will insure that the funds are credited to our scholarship and that you receive an acknowledgement for tax purposes. Checks can be given to the UAHRA Treasurer at meetings or sent to the Foundation office at: UAHuntsville Of​fice of Advancement, Suite 300 Shelbie King Hall, Huntsville, AL 35899.
UAHRA is Growing!


At our January general meeting, members were urged to invite other UAH Retirees to join the UAHRA and a letter was sent to all past retirees inviting their participation. The response was wonderful and the Board of Directors is pleased to report that we have an all time high of 113 members. 

If you know any eligible person who is not a member, please invite them to the May general meeting. Checks should be made to “UAH Retir​ees’ Association” or “UAHRA” and sent to Faye Hartman, Office of the President, Room 118 Madison Hall, UAH, Huntsville, AL 35899. You can also give dues to Joan Williamson, Treasurer, at the meeting. The dues are determined by your mem​bership category and categories can change from year to year as circumstance or preference dictate:

UAH Retiree



$10.00

UAH Retiree & Spouse (both UAH retirees)



$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH Retired Spouse



$17.50

UAH Retiree & non-retired Spouse





$20.00

Surviving spouse of UAH retiree





$10.00

Other individual applicants (as ap​proved by the Board)

$20.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within 5 years of retirement eligibility)





$10.00
Election of New Board Members

Three Board members, Dave Brown, Lee Cook and Gladys Jones, will be leaving the Board after three years of service to UAHRA during its formative period. They have all served as officers.

This newsletter contains your ballot to vote for three individuals to replace the departing Board members. Please take a moment to fill out the ballot and return it to Faye Hartman BY MAY 1st. The new Board members will be announced at the May meeting. 


The remaining Board members ex​tend thanks to Dave, Lee and Gladys for their hard work in getting this organization started and insuring its successful continuation. We also thank each of you who agreed to stand in the election.

Looking for Fun?


Contact Elderhostel at www.elderhostel.org for a catalog of their summer 2008 education travel programs. Programs are rated by degree of physical difficulty (level 1 = “must be able to handle your own luggage and climb a few stairs”) and the catalog gives programs by inter​est category and by state (or Canadian province) in which it is held.
Zostavax® Now Covered Under PEEHIP

Zostavax®, the single dose vac-cine for prevention of shingles in patients over sixty, is now covered under PEEHIP. Members would be required to meet a 50% co-pay. This vaccine is covered under both the medical and prescription plans of PEEHIP policies. 


Zostavax® must be administered within ½ hour of removal from storage. Physicians are the usual source of the vaccine but some pharmacists within the state are authorized to administer the vaccine. A list of Alabama pharmacists approved to administer the vaccine and additional information about the vaccine and the PEEHIP coverage can be found on the AERA website at: http://www.aerainc.org and then go to “cur​rent news”.
Meet Some of Your Board Members

Dave Brown retired from UAH’s Fa​cilities and Operations Department in 2003 after 31 years at the University. After retiring, he worked part-time for another year helping to coordinate the campus master study which was completed in late 2004. Dave was hired in 1972 by Dr. Joe Dowdle to work on a one-year grant from the Model Cities Program. The grant provided funding to develop a computer​ized facilities inventory system for the University to maintain records of all as​signable space on campus. After comple​tion of the grant, he remained at UAH to maintain the facilities inventory system and to assist in the planning of new campus facilities. In 1975, he was temporarily assigned to the Physical Plant Department after some employee turnover and then was appointed Director a few months later. The department’s name was changed to Facilities and Operations in 1994 and Dave retired as Associate Vice President for Facilities and Operations.

Dave considers Dr. Dowdle as the individual who had the greatest influence on his career at UAH. “Dr. Dowdle provided a tremendous amount of guidance and support during the early years while I was serving in the Physical Plant Department. I know I made a lot of mistakes in dealing with facility problems and people on campus the first couple of years but he guided me in learning from those mistakes. He was a person that I held with the highest regard and respect.”

Since retiring, Dave has enjoyed playing tennis two or three times a week year round by being able to play indoors during the winter. He also enjoys working in his yard and around his home. Dave says the most enjoyable part of being re​tired has been the amount of time that he has been able to spend with his family, particularly the four grandchildren. The entire family enjoys spending a week in Destin, Florida, each summer. They have also taken two Caribbean cruises and are making plans for their next family cruise.


Dave advises those considering re​tirement to spend time with their friends and maintain their health. He has found that by joining the University Fitness Center and exercising three days a week that he not only feels better but is able to maintain contact with other UAH retirees and current employees.


Lee Cook first came to UAH in 1967 as a part-time assistant professor of mathematics while working for NASA on the Saturn V. He joined the University full time in the summer of 1969 and retired 28 years later in 1997. 

In addition to his faculty duties in the Mathematical Sciences Department, over the years he served twice as Chairman, as Assistant to the President, as Associate Dean of Science and as Director of the Institute for Science Education. During his various administra​tive stints he was fortunate enough to serve directly under Dean Jeff Hoomani (one of his professional mentors), Dean Harold Wilson, Dean Graeme Duthie, and Provost Sam McManus.


Since his retirement, Lee has kept fairly busy. For the first three years he had a contract with the University for part-time teaching and/or special projects. More re​cently, he has been occupied with traveling, working at staying physically fit, serving on boards of community organi​zations, playing golf, reading, studying the stock market (he says he deserves a “flunking” grade), consulting and occa​sionally teaching a math course at UAH.


Lee’s younger daughter, Cate, and her family (including two children) live eight blocks away, so he sees them quite often. His older daughter, Merren, and her family (including two children) live in Dothan and visit Huntsville 3-4 times a year. They also manage to join Barbara and Lee when they vacation at Fort Walton Beach in the spring and the fall.


Lee, one of the four founders of UAHRA, served as its first President in 2005-06, and his three-year Board term will expire in May. He advises that retirees should stay busy, take good care of their health, give something back to UAH or the community, and try to learn something new each day.


“Retirement time has been exciting and wonderful for me. Every day is like Saturday, except one. On that one day I always remember to give praise and thanks to God for my good fortune and my many blessings.”


Nancy Sutherlin began working at UAH in September 1976 in the Human Resources/Benefits office and retired from there in August 2000. 


“I appreciated working with Gerry Moore who took a chance on giving me a job and her philosophy of promoting from within. It helped maintain a tremendous amount of continuity that our department never would have had otherwise.”


Nancy’s retirement time stays busy with a social life, exercise, lots of lunches with friends, travel, volunteer work, yard work, and “the list goes on and on.”


Her advice to those contemplating retirement is: “If you are not there yet, hang on, it’s worth it. If you are close, go for it, it’s the best part of your life!”

UAHRA Webpage

Information about UAHRA (constitu​tion, by-laws, current board members and officers), past information (newsletters) and announcements of future meetings can be found at the UAHRA Webpage. Go to the UAH homepage: http://www.uah.edu and then click on “Visitor” and “UAH Retirees Association”. 
Minutes


Minutes of the last general meeting in January are attached. Please review and, if you have any corrections or discussion, let us know at the May meeting. 
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